Ligonier Park Board Meeting – Monday, November 18, 2013 5:15 – Ligonier Sports & Recreation Center

Board Members Present: Jeana Leamon, Jake Gloor, Ray Collet, Gary Byers, Daric Weimer

Administration Present: Alan Duncan

Citizens: Gary Anderson

The Meeting was called to order by board president Jeana Leamon

The board approved the claims registers for the month of October: \$20,459.56

Citizens:

Gary Anderson of the American Legion was here to talk about the war and veterans memorials that will be a part of Pettit Park. Paperwork is being worked on but needs board approval as the land belongs to the park. The paperwork for the "small howitzer" monument needs to be turned in by December 7th.

Unfinished Business:

Pettit Park discussions (small improvements to existing plans):

- -Removal of raised lawn in favor of raised stage
- -Paved walk-way
- -Use of nature and landscaping for a natural playground instead of obtrusive playground equipment (improves aesthetics, lowers costs, prevents maintenance)

New Business:

Alan said there was little to no wind damage from the 11.17 wind storm. Alan requested some vacation time at the end of the year. Still to be determined Jeana Leamon is resigning from the board at the end of the year. Christmas party will be on December 16th after board meeting.

Programs:

23 senior citizens in workout program
20-25 attendees in aerobics
Youth basketball is going well, Turkey shoot-out will be held on Nov. 23
4th and 5th grade basketball sign-up will begin in the next few weeks

The meeting was adjourned at 5:50. Motion by Byers, second by Collet. All Ayes.

President of Park Board

Jeana Leamon

Secretary of Park Board

Daric Weimer